

18th October 2017

Mr George Kostylov School Principal Shevchenkivsky District Artema Str. 5 Kiev Ukraine

Dear Mr Kortylov

I would like to convey my personal thanks and appreciation for the warm welcome you and the children of the school extended to me and to my delegation during our visit to School No. 155.

I would like to thank you wholeheartedly for the sterling work you are doing in the education of Ukrainian children. I would like to commend you for the innovative methodology you are using in collaboration with St Elias College in Malta. I am truly proud of your efforts in instilling in our children a sense of innovation and learning through the use of technology, that is so relevant to the world in which our children live today.

The visit to the school will remain forever in my mind and in my heart.

I would like to avail myself of this opportunity to extend to you, my personal best wishes for your good health and wellbeing. Please also convey my very best wishes to all the students of school No. 155.

Marie-Louise Coleiro Preca